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About the Pavilion  
   The Pavilion Committee has raised $7,895.34 to date for the Pavilion 

Project. They have received a few bids, but this was before our closures 

due to the pandemic. They would like to schedule a vote to be held on the 

total project plus how much to spend, so they can get moving on it. Check 

in the club and our Facebook page for updates on when a vote will be 

scheduled. 

Our Newsletter is Going Digital!! 
   In an effort to save as much as possible during these unprecedented 

times, the Aerie has decided to transition from printing and mailing 

newsletters. This will be our last mailed newsletter. Future newsletters 

will be delivered via email, so make sure your secretary has your email on 

file! There will be a limited number of copies available in the club, and 

you can always find it on our Website www.bluewaterfoe3702.com.  Our 

Facebook page is also a great resource for information. If you’re on Face-

book, be sure to find our page, Fraternal Order Of Eagles #3702. You can 

find daily specials, upcoming events as well as entertainment events. 

 

 

 

 

From Worthy President     
Hello Members: 

    Firstly, a big thank you to all of the 

Volunteers, the Trustees, and the La-

dies of the Auxiliary. It’s been a rocky 

road this past year, and it’s due to the 

hard work and efforts of our member-

ship and officers that has allowed us 

to endure and make all of our events 

a success.  

   That being said, we are coming up 

to the time for nominations and elec-

tions. We have had some truly out-

standing members that have stepped 

up to the plate over the years and 

contributed by holding office. If you’re 

interested in holding office or volun-

teering I strongly encourage you to 

talk to the officers and attend meet-

ings. Hopefully things will continue to 

move in a positive direction and we 

will stepping into our best year yet. 

Warmest regards,  

Keith Kanter Aerie President  

FRATERNAL ORDER OF EAGLES AERIE 3702 

PHONE: (810) 982-5836  OFFICE FAX: (810)982-1588 

From Madam  President     
   Warm weather is on it’s way, it’s 

about time!!  

   The nominations for Auxiliary offic-

ers will be April 28th, 2021.  All of-

ficer positions are open. Each position 

is a 1-year term with the exception of 

Secretary which is a 3-year term. 

Elections will be May 12th, 2021 from 

12 pm to 7 pm. Make sure to come out 

and vote!!   

   I would like to extend my sincere 

appreciation to all of my officer’s for  

the past two years for all of their hard 

work!  It has been a pleasure working 

with all of you. 

   A reminder that dues are coming 

due soon and our dues have increased 

by $5.00. Social and Dual dues are 

now $28.00 and Benefit dues are now 

29.00   See you at the club!!! 
Carol Hammond, Madam President 

From Rider President     
   Has Spring sprung upon us? Another riding season?  Well of course it 

has. We have a few things to tend to in the next few months. April is of-

ficer nominations, and all positions are open, and voting will be in May.  

Our Blessing of the Bikes will be May 15th, See flyer in club for details! 

June 19th is Hunter Hospitality House Run and Emily Knox Law En-

forcement Scholarship fundraiser and bike run on July 17th! Games day 

is T.B.D. As a Reminder meetings are the 1st Sunday of the month at 12 

pm at the club. That is all for now, be safe and God Bless!! STAY 

HEALTHY!! 

Eagle Rider President, Jeff Cutcher 

About them dues and mailed  notices . . .  
   This year, the dues for Auxiliary members increased by $5 as a result of 

increases passed onto us by the Grand Aerie. Benefit Members are $29 

and Social Membership is now $28 as well as Dual Memberships.  As for 

the mailed notices, those come from the Grand Aerie and not from our 

club. They pull the lists and send them to be printed and mailed. Some-

times this results in you getting a notice after you paid. Don’t worry, it’s 

just the delay from printing and mailing time. Our Secretaries are on top 

of things!!  The Grand Aerie Schedule is  March 29th, April 28th, and 

May 28th. We encourage as many of you as possible to pay before these 

dates, as they charge us for each notice sent out. However, if you pay after 

these dates, you’ll most likely receive a notice, Don’t worry, you can disre-

gard it.  

   IF YOU WANT YOUR MEMBERSHIP CARD MAILED BACK TO 

YOU, please enclose a self-addressed stamped envelope along with your 

payment, otherwise your card will be behind the bar. 
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AERIE 

JANUARY 2021 
 

FEBRUARY 2021 
Scott Cottington 

MARCH 2021 
Denise Nowicki 

Tonya Halvorson 
Kassi King 
Jen Ousley 

George Moody 

AERIE  
REENROLLED 

None 

RIDERS 
JANUARY 2021 

Gary Clark 
Benita Murphy  

Gary Hadley Wendy Pierce  

FEBRUARY 2021 
None 

MARCH 2021 
Paul Logan 

AUXILIARY 
JANUARY 2021 

Kelly Juliano 
Benita Murphy 
Nancy Stokley 

Raquel Nugent Diane Travin 

FEBRUARY 2021 
Michele Boren 

Catherine Scouten 

MARCH 2021 
Sarah Root Teri Morris 

Sally Kay Miller  

DUAL 
Wendy Pierce 

AUXILIARY 
REENROLLED 

Nicole Thompson  
Tammy Lahowske 

Nancy Levin 

 
AERIE MEETINS 

1st TUESDAY…..…..7:00 pm (Initiation) 
3rd TUESDAY……...7:00 pm (Balloting) 

AUXILIARY MEETINGS 
2nd WEDNESDAY….7:00 pm (Initiation) 
4th WEDNESDAY…..7:00 pm (Balloting) 

SOCIAL ROOM HOURS: 
Sunday 11 am—11 pm 

Monday—Saturday 10 am—11 pm 
Subject to change due to executive order 

KITCHEN HOURS: 
Sunday thru Thursday 12 pm—8 pm 
Friday and Saturday 12 pm—9 pm 

HAPPY HOUR MONDAY ALL DAY 
HAPPY HOUR Tuesday thru Friday 3-6 pm 

FOE 3702 Facebook Group 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/23678714995/ 

MEMBERS/PROPOSERS 
INITIATION FEES 

For new and reenrolled members must be 
submitted with every application 

AERIE MEMBERS…. 
$25.00 Initiation Fee 

$25.00 Reenrollment Fee 
DUES…..$40.oo per year 

AUXILIARY MEMBERS….. 
$25.00 Initiation Fee 

$25.00 Reenrollment Fee 
DUES……...…....$28.00 per year 
Dual………….…$28.00 per year 
Benefit Dues……$29.00 per year 

EAGLE RIDERS… 
DUES………….$15.00 per year 

   Reminder to proposers of 
new and REENROLL candi-
dates. One proposer MUST 
attend the meeting for the 
candidate to be voted on. 
This applies to the Aerie as 
well as the Auxiliary. Voting 
is always held on the second 
meeting of the month. Aerie 
meeting 3rd Tuesday at 7 
p.m. and Auxiliary meeting 
4th Wednesday at 7 p.m. 
   Eagle Rider meetings are 
usually the first Sunday of 
the month at 12 noon unless 
advertised otherwise. 

Anniversary best wishes 

Milestone Birthdays 

Congratulations 
Mason Macpherson & Hannah Francavilla 
Welcomed baby James on March 

None 

Happy Anniversary wishes to the following 

couples: Jackie & Curtis Karl 21st on April 1; 

Cliff & Coralee Clark 30th on April 4; Brian & 

Tammy Lumpford 10th on April 4; Brad & 

Kim Ashton 38th on April 8; Mark & Patty 

McDonald 28th on April 10; Rachel & Richard 

Scott 6th on April 10; Ted & Sheryl Hoffman 

17th on April 16; Richard & Marjorie Land-

schoot 62nd on April 18; William & Dorothy 

Hamilton 65th on April 22; Perky & Val 

Piorowski 53rd on April 26; Kim & Keith 

Liebetreau 25th on April 30; Jim & Anna 

Betts 46th on May 1; Dick & Dawn Thompson 

50th on May 14; Ray & Marilyn Hiller 31st on 

May 19; John & Nicole Ward 14th on June 3; 

Geri & Richard Rhody 18th on June 7; Larry 

& Angie Warren 32nd on June 10 ; Penny & 

Jim Gibson 24th on June 13; Robert & Bever-

ly Sullivan 46th on June 14; Bradd & Dawn 

Ferns 37th on June 18;Ed & Barb Letzgus 45th 

on June 23; Gary & Gloria VanLuven 54th on 

June 24; and Dave & Florence O’Brien 4th on 

July 29th. Congratulations to all!  

 

Special milestone birthday wishes go out to: 
• Bill Frizzle 78 on April 13th 

 • Glen Foyer 93 on May 10th 

• Richard Landschoot 87 on May 19th 

• Duwain Belkiewicz 63 on May 22nd 

• Shelly Monzo 84 on May 23rd 

• Anna Betts 68 on June 5th 

• Cliff Clark 86 on June 8th 

• Terry Wilson 74 on June 16th 

• Ed Letzgus 79 on June 16th 

• Lyle McLane 83 on June 25th 

• Larry Warren 53 on June 28th 

Don’t Forget  

To Pick Up Your  

Membership Card  

From The Bartender  

After You Pay  

Your Dues! 
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Remember Our Obligation Motto: “If I Can Not Speak Well of an Eagle, I Will Not Speak Ill of Him” 
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Remember Our Obligation Motto: “If I Can Not Speak Well of an Eagle, I Will Not Speak Ill of Him” 

     Officers Needed!! 
The Aerie and Auxiliary have open officer positions that will need to be filled! 
This year, ALL Auxiliary positions are open.  The Aerie has the following posi-
tions open: President, Vice President, Conductor, Chaplain, Treasurer, Inside 
Guard, and 2 One-Year Trustee spots to fill. If you’re interested, come in and talk 
to an officer, or attend a meeting! Below you’ll find the dates and times for the 
nominations for Aerie/Auxiliary as well as when voting will take place if need 
be. 
 

Aerie 
 
April 20th, 7pm (Nomination of officers) 
 
May 4th 12pm—7pm  Polls Open for Voting 
 
Auxiliary 
 
April 28th, 7pm (Nomination of Officer) 
  
May 12th, 12pm—7pm Polls Open for Voting 
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PATRONS WANTED 

Only $10 a year . . . .  

GAZETTE SPONSORS 

Guy Adams / Adams Kennel 
PWP Pat Allen 
Joe & Chris Assi 
Bob & Gigi Bailey 
Richie Bershas 
PMP Anna & Jim Betts 
Butch Billiet & PMP Julie Greenia 
Russ & Debbie Black 
Larry & Marlene Bland 
E. Ann Brown 
William Carpenter 
James & Carrie Chadwick 
Cliff & Coralee Clark* 
Lisa & Tom Cook 
Williard “Buddy” Cripps 
Al & Brenda Daldine 
Dave & Shannon Dawson 
Norm & Linda DeFrain 
Maryanne Denuyl* 
Susan Dixon 
Tom Duncan & Deana Beery 
Joe Ellis & Victoria Brosky 
Mac & Barb Fairfield 
Greg Fenner in memory of 
                             Carolyn  Eagen    
Carl Folco* 
Patricia R. Folco 
Maureen Forbes 
Jim & Sandy Frazer 
Dominic & Suzanne Fredendall 
Dave & Jan Fuller 
Fred Gardner 
Bonnie Hagle 
Lynn Hall 
MP Carol & Gilbert Hammond 
Don & Sonya Healy 
Pam Healy* 
John & Joanne Henderson 
Linda Hija 
Diane Hodgins 

Cheryl Howe 
Ginny Irland 
Ginny Irwin 
Dan Jakubiak 
Mike Johnsick 
Lori Jones 
Curtis & Jackie Karl 
Brian & Lois Langolf 
Sue Kass-Plesz 
Mary Kinney 
Kathleen Klish & Jeff Smith 
Doug & Jean Knight 
Jen Knox* 
Rick Kretchman 
Barbara J. Lane 
Dan & Tammi (Peaches) Lane 
Brian & Lois Langolf* 
Gary Leneway & Suzanne Fockler 
Bev Loxton 
M & J Cleaning - We put the hurt on 
dirt* 
Paul & Chris Mackay 
Dave Mathews 
Harold Nelson 
Angie Nowiski 
Charlie & Cheryl Phillips 
Scott & Sheri Plant 
William Pincomb 
Jean Probst 
Mary Ready 
Sherry Roach & Harold Bradshaw 
Jim & Cheryl Russell 
Sharron Saunby 
Tim & Barb Schmidt 
Chuck & PMP Phyllis Schneider 
Thomas M. Schroeder Sr. 
Karen Senyk* 
Kate Settle 
Kevin & Mary Jo Siler 
Lois Jane Siraco 

Lucy Smith 
Darlene Snover 
Sharon Snyder 
Reed & Diana Stark* 
Greg & Beth Stroh 
Robert  & Beverly L. Sullivan 
Dick & Pam Surline 
Team Garage 
Larry & Kim Tenbush 
Ann Tesluck 
Mary Ann Tetreau 
Rene & Kay VandeVoorde 
Ron VanTreese 
Edith Walters 
Al Warren 
PWP Larry & Angie Warren* 
Robert Wells 
Anthony Williams 

If asterisk  

behind 

your name,  

$10 is due! 

HELP 

Become a  

PATRON for  

only $10 per 

year… 

Use coupon  

below! 

In Sympathy 
May our departed members 
Fly high with the Eagles... 

David Scouten - February 22, 2021  
Faith Hunter ` March 7, 2021        

We wish a speedy recovery for our members who 
have been either home ill or hospitalized...  

Fran Graham ~ Loss of Father-in-law 
James Graham ~ Loss of Grandfather 

 Jim LaVere ~ Loss of Father 
Mary Marthen ~ Loss of Sister 
Lisa Scouten ~ Loss of Spouse 

Steve & Catherine Scouten ~ Loss of Brother 
Tabatha & Leonard Hegler ~ Loss of Sister  

Vickie & Mike Conland Loss of Nephew 

Gazette Sponsors, submit by mail or drop off in social room with $10.00 

SPEEDY 
RECOVERY 

Our sincere sympathy and prayers to the families 
And friends who have lost a loved one lately... 

Dave Tacie 
Carol Green 
Ron Green 
Sheryl Hoffman 
Todd Monzo 

Steve Scouten 
Elaine Sayre 
Jim Betts 
Herb Hill 
Lisa Casey            

Patron Eagle winners 
Please come in to pick up your membership 
cards if you have not already done so.  

2/1 Lee Kelly 
2/10 Kevin Vollmar 
2/15 Leo Kelly 

 

 

Kroger card winners 
2/2 Pat Dixon 

Amazon card winners 
2/4 Becky Spencer 

 

Due to COVID-19, the Golden Eagle Progressive Raffle has been stopped 

on two ocassions and restarted up and end-time extended by the State of 

Michigan Gaming Division. What was to have ended in November was 

extended to February and now again extended to May 1, 2021 as we 

have a 40-week license. These last few weeks should be exciting as of the 

printing of this newsletter there was 7 weeks to go. Be sure and get in 

on the final weeks as the pot grows rapidly. 
 

Week No.             Date                    Name Drawn                    Envelope          Card            Prize Amount 
   28                    February 6      Steve Mead                      #20         8 of hearts               $100 
   29                    February 13     Michele Israel                   #22         2 of clubs                 $100 
   30                    February 20     Don Cooper                      #49        4 of spades              $100 
   31                    February 27     Krystal Pickering              #41         Ace clubs                 $500 
   3 2                   March 6 Duwain Belkiewicz          #16         4 of diamonds         $100 
   33          March 13         Brenda Oakley               #35         5 of spades              $100 

Golden Eagle Progressive Raffle Winners 

    Due to COVID-19, everything had 

to be done in a different way this year 

and Madam President Carol Ham-

mond decided to only have her officers 

packing the boxes and bags as they 

have been together throughout this 

pandemic on several occassions and 

felt it to be safer than having the mul-

titude of usual volunteers. It took a 

bit longer but we got the job done. 

This year we had 89 families, down 

from our usual 120. Several guys 

helped to load the cars when it came 

time for pickup and we only had to 

deliver a handful that had no vehicle 

available. All in all, it was another job 

well done! Hats off to the Auxiliary 

and BIG THANKS to several guys 

such as Trace Ribble, Jeff Cutcher, 

Todd Monzo, Bill Sawyer, Duwain 

Belkiewicz, Gary Clark and Bill Ham-

mond. You guys are the best!!  

2/20 Dave Mathews 
2/25          Andy Artman 

Needy Basket project 
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Serving 

Sunday, May 12 

10 am to 1 pm 

Moms - FREE 

Men - $7.00 

Kids - $4.00 

4 and under - No Charge 

Serving 

Sunday, June 20th 

10 am to 1 pm 

Dads - FREE 

Ladies - $7.00 

Kids - $4.00 

4 and under - No 

Eagles are family. 

Eagles are leaders. 

Eagles are strong. 

Eagles are passionate. 

Every day, our members are 
hard at work, improving their 
communities and making life 
better for all. Be a part of some-
thing great. Be an Eagle. 



F.O.E. Blue Water Aerie 3702 
2645 Howard Street 
Port Huron, MI 48060 

Jr Past President..........................Jeff Warren  
Worthy President........................Keith Kantor  
Vice President........................Hezekiah Miller 
Secretary........................................Ken Lebaj  
Treasurer.......................................Gary Peter  
Chaplain...................................George Lasky 
Conductor...............................Dennis Cooper 
Inside Guard................................Don Cooper 
Trustees........................................Gary Clark 

Herb Hill, Steve Scouten, Larry Stroh 

Jr Past President.....................Barb Schindler 
Madam President.................Carol Hammond 
Vice President................................Tina Wise 
Secretary........................................Jan Wyllie 
Treasurer......................................Anna Betts 
Chaplain........................................Ann Brown 
Conductor...............................Tracey Sawyer 
Inside Guard.............................Peggy Wilson  
Outside Guard................................Lori Jones 
Trustees....................................Becky Monzo     
                        Katie Stuckey, Jennifer Knox 

 
Grandmother of the Year: Becky Monzo 
Mother of the Year: Katie Stuckey 

President.....................................Jeff Cutcher 
Vice President...................................Joe Ellis 
Secretary................................Sherry Cataldo 
Treasurer...........................Christine Warsalla  
Chaplain........................................Ann Brown 

Thank you for years of service  
   I would like to thank Jan Wyllie for her many, many years of service as Editor of our 
Gazette newsletter, as well as her help and guidance during this transition period.  Our 
newsletter has come a long way thanks to her!! 

Gary Clark, Trustee 

Remember Our Obligation Motto: “If I Can Not Speak Well of an Eagle, I Will Not Speak Ill of 

 


